






 

 

Streamlining of 
export services data 
requests  

 

We have received multiple information requests about export services from different teams within the AER (see table 
below).  

The receipt of several information requests from different teams within the AER duplicates effort and risks the 
development of multiple, competing datasets on export services. Our recommendation is that all future information 
requests on export services are streamlined so that they come exclusively from the AER’s RIN/RIO team. 

 

Timing Team Request/response 

February 
2022 

Capex 
Scoping request for available data provided and Ausgrid provided caveats 
about the data limitations.  

May 2022 Capex Ausgrid export services data provided covering FY20 to FY22. 

October 
2022 

Capex Ausgrid export services data provided covering FY20 to FY22. 

November 
2022 

Network 
Performance 
Report  

Export services ‘straw man’ information request template published for 
consultation covering FY20 to FY22 

December 
2022 

RINs/RIOs  
AER published RIO templates for consultation, which include data requests 
on export services. 

March 
2023 

Network 
Performance 
Report  

A new information request template for export services will be issued next 
week that apparently will differ to the November 2022 strawman and the RIO 
templates  

 

 





 

 

Zone substation 
transformer capacity 

Cl. 3.4.9 of the proposed RIO 
Instructions  

Transformer capacity is an input into capital MPFP and MTFP, with a lower reported 
capacity leading to a better benchmarking performance.  

Clause 3.4.9 of the proposed RIO instructions states that ‘[f]or zone substations 
where the thermal capacity of exit feeders is a constraint, the electricity distributor 
must report thermal capacity of exit feeders instead of transformer capacity’. This 
requirement provides scope for interpretation which may lead to electricity distributors 
reporting lower transformer capacity (better benchmarking performance) based on 
differences in reporting methods.  

There is scope, for example, for electricity distributors to apply different de-rating 
factors. Endeavour Energy, who provides a detailed basis of preparation, outlines its 
approach as follows: ‘Due to distribution feeder cable proximities within substations, a 
derating factor of 0.772 was applied when calculating feeder exit capacity constraints. 
The derating factor was chosen as the average derating for three or four cables in 
parallel’.2 In comparison, Ausgrid does not presently apply any de-rating factor for the 
thermal capacity of exit feeders, meaning that our zone substation transformer 
capacity is higher (poorer benchmarking performance). 

We estimate that a 10% 
reduction in our transformer 
capacity (due to a reporting 
change or application of different 
assumptions) could improve our 
capital MPFP benchmarking 
score by upwards of 4.5%. 

 
2  Endeavour Energy, Economic Benchmarking: Basis of Preparation, 30 October 2021, p. 44 (link here)  






